
 

 

 
Friday 29 September 2023 
 
 
OIA IRO-486  
Name:
Email: @gmail.com 

Kia ora

Official information request regarding water leaks, and potholes attributed to those. 

Thank you for your official information request dated Wednesday 13 September 2023.  

We have considered your request in accordance with the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the Act) and determined that we are able to grant a 
portion of the information you are requesting. 
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
 

Acting Group Manager, Customer Operations Group 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Appendix 

Question One: The number of pothole reports attributed to water pipe leakage, affecting 
the Johnsonville Off-ramp of State Highway 1 Southbound, that your department has 
received between January 1, 2023, and September 8, 2023, from NZTA (Te Waka Kotuia). 

Answer… 

We do not hold information on this, and therefore decline in accordance with Section 17(e) 
of the Act. 

Question Two: The number of pothole reports attributed to water pipe leakage, impacting 
the Johnsonville Off-ramp of State Highway 1 Southbound, that your department has 
received between January 1, 2023, and September 8, 2023, from the Wellington Transport 
Alliance. 

Answer… 

We do not hold information on this, and therefore decline in accordance with Section 17(e) 
of the Act. 

Question Three: The duration, measured in days, between the initial reporting of water 
pipe leakage at the Johnsonville Off-ramp of State Highway 1 Southbound and the 
subsequent repair of said leakage within the time frame of January 1, 2023, to September 
8, 2023. 

Answer… 

Wellington Water have not repaired any Wellington City Council assets or potholes on 
Johnsonville Off-ramp of State Highway 1 Southbound. 

A service request was logged through Wellington City Council by a member of the public on 
the 29th August 2023 (ref WCCSR-774476) as a drinking water fault, Wellington Water 
service crew have assessed on the 13th September and identified there are no Wellington 
City Council drinking water pipes on Johnsonville Off-ramp of State Highway 1 Southbound.  

Questions Four: The total volume of instances necessitating revisions due to recurrent 
water pipe leakage at the Johnsonville Off-ramp of State Highway 1 Southbound between 
January 1, 2023, and September 8, 2023. 

Answer… 

We do not hold information on this, and therefore decline in accordance with Section 17(e) 
of the Act. 




